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MINUTES FOR MEETING OF JULY 26, 2024

The meeting of the Pine Grove Township Supervisors was held on Friday, July 26, 2024 at 8:30 AM at the
Town Hall. Supervisors present were Robert Nelson and Linda Farnsworth. Others present were Julie
Parmenter.

Linda Farnsworth opened the meeting at 8:45 a.m.
The meeting opened with the pledge to the flag.

Linda Farnsworth read over the agenda and asked if there were any comments from visitors or
residents. No visitors were present.

A motion was made to approve the minutes from the July 10, 2024 meeting by Bob Nelson. Linda
Farnsworth seconded the motion. The vote was unanimous and the motion carried.

Next was a discussion on the applications received from Cable Hollow Golf Course for the LERTA tax
abatement. One application was for the pavilion and the other for the storage building. After reviewing
the Ordinance that was passed in 2021, it was determined that they do not qualify for this tax
abatement.

The financing for the new truck is still being explored. The secretary is waiting for a response from the
USDA what options they have and interest rates, if available.

Linda Farnsworth brought up the condition of the Howard Road. Apparently, someone is putting debris
in the roadway in order to slow traffic down. A complaint was received from a local resident about this
problem. It was determined that any problems with cars traveling at a high rate of speed should be
brought to the attention of the State Police.

The next item discussed was complaints received by Linda Farnsworth regarding a residents neighbor
dog entering his property and barking. When the dog is let out it comes over into their yard and barks
continually. The property caretaker has been sent a letter regarding this and a text message was
forwarded to another individual who helps with the property and was also advised of this. The
Supervisors are hopeful that this will take care of the situation.

There was a short discussion on the new tax collector needing a laptop for collection purposes. The
Supervisors agreed that they will reimburse the new tax collector for the price of a new laptop and this
laptop will be exclusively for tax collection purposes and it will be the Townships property at such time
as the tax collector no longer fills that position. Linda Farnsworth made a motion to approve the
reimbursement for the cost of the laptop for tax collector. Bob Nelson seconded the motion. The vote
was unanimous and the motion carried.

Bob Nelson made a motion for adjournment at 9:35 am. Linda Farnsworth seconded the motion. The
vote was unanimous and the motion carried.
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